Minutes of the
Union of National Defence Employees (UNDE)
Local 635
General Meeting
Held in the 22 Wing Theatre
12 January 2010
EXECUTIVE 
President


Kevin McNama

Vice President


Teresa Oman

Secretary/Treasurer             
Betty Foy
Chief Steward (Absent)
Erin Roberts
Members in Attendance:  13
INTRODUCTION

1.
President Kevin McNama welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 4:30.  Vice President Teresa Oman read the “Statement of Harassment” to lay the ground rules for how we should treat each other.
3.
 A motion was made by Luc Bernard and seconded by Kathy Bilodeau to change “Shop” Steward to “Chief” Steward in para #5 of previous minutes.   All in favour

          - Carried
4. 
Ben Lavictoire will try to post information on our “What's New on Local Webpages” on the UNDE Website, such as courses, etc. see:  http://rhps.unde-uedn.com/english/news/index.shtml
5.
Teresa mentioned that there will be a Joint Learning Program (JLP) on Base for management and employees on such topics as collective agreements, anti-harassment and labour management.  

6.
Funding is being clawed back for civilian training.  Maybe in the new fiscal year we’ll get some more funding.  Term positions are also being cut at 22 Wing and ASU.  Kevin discussed the term positions and how UNDE National office and Locals pulled together to fight back the termination of term positions with Treasury Board and ADM HR CIV.  The Air Force and the Navy are also seeing cut backs.  Any position that was not filled had to be justified and a synopsis given if the position was not filled.  There will be very little to no overtime and any overtime work will be saved till the next day.  ASU has three positions not being filled.  Money was given back to Command.

7.
21 Sqn will possibly hire 1-4 civilians for trade related or security duties or may convert military positions into civilian positions.

8.
All collective agreements should be delivered by now.  It is being proposed that UNDE will have two people from every table take the necessary training to write up information to go into the collective agreements.  We would vote on what goes into our own collective agreements thereby having a voice and the outcome would be sent to Ottawa for processing.
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9.
Health Canada is still doing periodic medicals for some trades but not all trades.  Investigations aren’t being done anymore.
10.
Public Service Day, normally celebrated annually in June, will be planned collectively between the Union, ASU and 22 Wing.
11.
Kevin has been busy attending various courses on our behalf such as:  Duty to Accommodate, Safety Management and Return to Work, as well as the National Health and Safety Conference in Montreal, the PSAC Conference which is held every three years and included such topics as environment issues affecting public service jobs and non-acceptance of bullying in the workplace, and the Ontario Federation of Labour Conference in Toronto.  UNDE is affiliated with the OFL and has a seat.  He also attended the Union Development Course Level 1 which is a three week course including arbitrary agreements, bargaining and work descriptions.  Teresa and Erin Roberts attended the Advanced Duty to Accommodate Course in Sudbury and the Return to Work Course.  Teresa also attended the President’s Conference on 4-5 Dec at the Crowne Plaza in Ottawa.   Training takes place on the weekends, is available to all our members and helps to give more insight into the Union.  
12.
A majority vote was taken to have pizzas served at after-hour meetings.
         - Carried.  
13.
Dennis Shannon made a motion to give departing members a certificate and a watch valued at approximately $20-$30, seconded by Rick Ethier.   All in favour.


         - Carried.
ADJOURNMENT 

14.
There being no further business for discussion, Kevin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:05, seconded by Kathy Bilodeau.       
                        

                                  - Carried.
15.  
The next scheduled meeting will be tentatively set for Tuesday, 13 April, 2010.  Time and confirmation to follow.
   Kevin McNama        


                  Betty Foy          .                                                                                                         
     Kevin McNama, President                                                   Betty Foy, Secretary/Treasurer 
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